
  

   Introduction 

There have been concerns about the level of prescribing of antimicrobials (antibiotic, antifungal and antiviral medicines) in care homes 
for older people1. The Chief Medical Officer (CMO) of England highlighted that high use of antimicrobials can lead to resistance2. The 
CMO’s report also suggested that older people, especially those living in care homes, may be at higher risk of infection2. The report 
noted that education and training of doctors and nurses about infections and antimicrobials was very important to ensure that 
antimicrobials are used properly2. A Canadian study found that an education and training intervention was useful in reducing the use of 
antimicrobials in Canadian care homes3.  
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                                        Aim 

Our aim is to evaluate the feasibility and acceptability of a 
multifaceted education and training intervention on rational 
prescribing for infections in a non-randomised feasibility study in 
care homes. The objectives are to: 
 
 
 
  

 
 

• Recruit care homes in NI and England 
• Adapt the Canadian intervention for use in care homes in the UK 
• Deliver training in care homes and associated GP practices 
• Implement the intervention in the care homes 
• Undertake a process evaluation 
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Stage 1: Recruitment of care homes and adaptation of intervention (Apr 2016 – Jan 2017) 

• Recruit three care homes in NI and three in the West Midlands, England 
• Conduct a rapid review of literature and update the minimum criteria for initiating antimicrobials 
• Develop the intervention and training material for care home staff and GPs 
• Recruit care home staff and family members for focus groups, and GPs for interviews 
• Refine the intervention and training material based on results from focus group 

Stage 2: Training (Feb – Mar 2017) 

• Train senior care home staff  and care assistants in the six homes 
• Offer training to GP practices linked to the care homes 
• Offer assistance with antimicrobial audits to GP practices 

Stage 3: Implementation and write-up of study (Apr 2017 – Mar 2018) 

• Implement the intervention in six care homes over six months 
• Test aspects of data collection: care home data; appropriateness of antimicrobial prescribing; dispensing 

information relating to antimicrobial prescribing from pharmacies associated with participating homes. 
• Estimate resources used in intervention development and  implementation. 
• Analysis and write-up of study 
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